   
 Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander                           
Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 20th 2015

Present
Robin Burr, Russell Constable, Penny D’Souza, Nigel Duffin, Andrew Jackson, Les Lidington, Karen Loizou, Dick Riches, 

Apologies 
Paul Lomas-Clarke, Keith Maund
Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on 2 February were approved.
Matters arising
Andrew reported that he is nearly ready to apply for planning permission for the back yard. He will describe it as parking for two disabled bays plus a cycle rack, and will investigate the possibility of having the £195 planning fee waived. He also needs to complete the form regarding flood risk. The grant for the paving then needs to be looked at (Dick provided some recent quotes for permeable blocks).

Dick confirmed that Paul will access the guttering by ladder to make the necessary repair.


Nigel advised that the boat rack in the yard had been tested, and now needs to be roofed.


Dick advised that the wooden gig will be returned on Wednesday 22 April.


Nigel said that he felt the agreement previously discussed and distributed by Les was too ‘heavy’ for general use, and suggested that he meets with Penny and Les in the next couple of weeks to discuss a simpler version. Penny is to send a copy of her church agreement to Les. Les will revert to Caro Ross of the Tai Chi Centre to explain the delay on the agreement and advise that we will not take a deposit until the agreement is finalised.
GSL Report
Karen reported that that the District Development Day took place just before Easter. She said that the DC wants everyone focused on the 2018 Project, which he sees as a springboard for the development plan.

Karen advised that TFL are now requiring a payment to be made for the St George’s Day parade through Tolworth. This puts next year’s parade in some doubt.

Beavers: currently number 24 and have a full programme up to summer. They are currently working on safety issues, e.g. fire, water, and their Animal Friend activity badge with a planned visit to Pets At Home. They are also working on understanding camping skills.

Cubs: number 30 and currently have four adults helping, Tim, Ben, Chris and Richard. They have a planned visit to the RNLI station, are swimming, have a camp in June, and have canoeing and kayaking sessions planned.

Scouts: Russell reported numbers at 37 following 5 moving up to Explorers and 4 new entrants. He advised that one third of the Troop have not been on the water, so currently they are concentrating on boating. They have a weekend camp at Polyapes at the end of May with a maximum of 12 to attend, and summer camp at Broadstone Warren during the last week of July.

Explorers: Karen reported numbers at 22 with a possible three additional joiners from outside the Group. They are spending time on the water and, over the next 4 weeks, helping the Troop on boat skills.
Financial 
No report, as Paul was on vacation, but the meeting updated the  
    Report        
Anticipated Expenditure list, and Karen advised that buildings insurance of about £3k was now due. Karen also said that the new canoe should not be used as it was not yet insured.

Building report
 Dick said that he has a meeting with an electrician to discuss sensor lights for the toilets and a main switch at the river door, although this may not be easy to install, particularly as it must not affect the emergency lighting.

Karen said a new key box is to be installed in the chart room, and asked that the galley is tidied up after use. She also said she has some lino to fit in the changing rooms.


Nigel reported that the fitting of the new internal doors is now underway, and the old doors will be used for the roof space above the back doors.

Annual General
Possible dates of Monday 29 June or Monday 13 July agreed, but 


       Meeting
Nigel to check availability of Paul.

Safety
No incidents to report. Karen advised that the foam extinguisher was out of date and she will purchase a new one. Fire extinguisher wall plates to be secured at each location.
Any Other     
 Robin advised that Ian Newbery has proposed that he leaves his gig
Business
at Leander, and is happy for the Group to use.


Karen said that she has noticed that some Beavers and Cubs have not 

been paying subs for a few months now.



Karen advised that a new Beaver leader will be required by the end of 

the year as her new job will not allow her to attend in time on Monday 

evenings.



Karen reported that Compass has been delayed and the census will be 

undertaken in the old way until the end of the year.



Karen also said that she will require a cheque for the Great River Race 

fee as the total was higher than her card limit.
Future Dates
29 June or
)    to be confirmed     
Annual General Meeting



13 July
)
